
 

Dear Parents / Carers and Students, 

Sport at Peel High School for Term 4 commences Wednesday 16th October 2019. Students are now sent an 

email to their school email address to select their Sport choices. Once they have selected their Sport, they need 

to print their receipt and have it signed by their parent/guardian. This acknowledges that you accept the cost of 

that Sport for the remainder of the term. Occasionally, alternate transport arrangements will need to be made. By 

signing the receipt you also acknowledge this. Students are not allowed to change Sports during the term. 

The Department of Education and Communities has specific guidelines which must be adhered to as outlined in 

the Department Policy: Guidelines for the Safe Conduct of Sport and Physical Activity in School. These 

guidelines state that students who are participating in an out of school sport are to catch a bus to and from the 

venue. Students are not allowed to make their own way to Sport due to Occupational Health & Safety Policies 

and Duty of Care. 

The following information outlines the requirements of all students during Sport: 

 Students will have their attendance recorded at the beginning of sport and checked off at the end of sport. 

 Students are required to wear correct sports uniform. Variations to the school sports uniform should not 

be worn to school or sport. 

 The sport selected by students is the sport they MUST attend for the entirety of the term. No changes will 

be made during the term (unless for medical reasons). 

 If a student attempts to select a Sport and it is unavailable, it means that the Sport has already reached 

capacity and they will need to choose another Sport. 

 Any student requiring an epi pen or insulin must see the LaST in the Library or a nominated person for a 

medical pass before leaving school grounds. Students who don't receive a medical pass will not be 

permitted to leave the school grounds and will attend a sport located at school. 

 Students are to attend their timetabled sport and remain in that sport during the sports time. Students found 

out of their chosen sports groups will be considered fractional truants as described in the Departmental 

Guidelines for Attendance. 

 If you cannot attend your correct sport on a Wednesday, a note from home should be given to the Sports 

Coordinator before school on Wednesday. 

 If you need to do a free sport at school and you are not originally on the roll, you must sign up with the 

Sports Coordinator before recess on Wednesdays. Failure to sign up before recess will result in students 

attending Sports Detention/WOT and/or receiving a fractional truancy letter home. 

 Continued fractional truancy will result in a pre-suspension and the normal discipline policy will be followed. 

This may also result in a ban being imposed, making the student ineligible from representing Peel High 

School in any sporting activity. 

 Failure to select a Sport by the end of Term 3 (27.09.19) will result in a student being placed into WOT. In 

Term 4, 2019, this means going into a classroom during Sport and writing notes. 

 

 

 

 



 

Term 4 2019 Sports Choices 

YEAR 7 & 8 YEAR 9 & 10 

Any Time Fitness ($6.00) + Bus ($3.00) Archery ($6.00) + Bus ($3.00) 

Archery ($6.00) + Bus ($3.00) Basketball - At School (Free) 

Basketball - At School (Free) Chess - At School (Free) 

Multi Sports - Dome ($4.00) + Bus ($3.00) Multi Sports - Dome ($4.00) + Bus ($3.00) 

Oztag - At School (Free) Oztag - At School (Free) 

Soccer - At School (Free) Scrapbooking - At School (Free) 

Tennis - ($2.00) + Bus ($3.00) Soccer - At School (Free) 

Walking (Free) + Bus ($3.00) Swimming - ($4.00) + Bus ($3.00) 
 Tenpin - ($7.00) + Bus ($3.00) 
 Walking (Free) + Bus ($3.00) 

Due to Year 6 Treasure Hunt being held at Peel High School during Term 4 Week 6 (20.11.19), students who 

normally attend a free Sport at Peel High School will need to go off-site to the Riverside Sporting Complex for 

alternative activities during Sport time (1.15-2.45pm). This will be free of charge for students who normally 

attend a free sport at school. Please sign and return this permission note to the PE block by Friday 15th 

November, 2019. Failure to sign this note will result in the students staying at Peel High School with a 

member of Executive. 

YEAR STUDENT NAME PARENT/GUARDIAN SIGNATURE DATE 

Regards, 

Mr Mat Flanagan 

SPORTS CO-ORDINATOR 

 


